
School District

School Board Business Meeting

November 14, 2018 • 7:00pm
Fairview City Hall, 1300 NE Village St., Fairview, OR

What Happened?

School Spotlight
Principal Sarah Shields spoke about the ROAR program at Wilkes Elementary and how it’s being used to encourage positive behavior, the focus on 
restorative justice pratices, and establishing a culture of care. She also highlighted the opening of the school’s new futsal pitch, which opened in October, 
and thanked the business partners who helped to bring the pitch to the school.  

Principal Ed Krankowski of Troutdale Elementary discussed the school’s Right Brain Initiative program and how it impacts equity, literacy and reading, and 
student engagement. He outlined the stages of implementing the program schoolwide, and then teacher Christina Reeves provided a demonstration of a 
Right Brain Initiative session, leading the board and audience in an activity designed to practice vocabulary using still images.
 
Volunteer/Community Partner Recognition
This month’s community partner was Northwest Outward Bound School, who provide annual intensive outdoor learning experiences and classroom sessions 
for RSD students. Portland Program Manager Robyn Gelfand accepted the certificate on behalf of the organization.

High School Reporters
Reynolds High School (RHS) reporters spoke to the board about the success of this year’s Living History Day, the RHS dance team placing first in a 
competition, the recent production of Cinderella Live!, and the football team making it to the second round of the playoffs. The Reynolds Learning Academy 
(RLA) reporter described the MYC trip, community dinner, a trip to IBEW, a visiting motivational speaker, and the upcoming holiday food bank.

Members of the Public
Seven community members spoke to the board about various issues and gave suggestions as to their resolution. 

Presentation to the Board
RHS Principal Wade Bakely spoke to the board about upcoming school trips. Student Board Respresentative Jackson Arnold spoke about attending Outdoor 
School, how much he enjoyed Living History Day, the success of the boys water polo team, and how seniors are preparing their college/FAFSA applications.

Board Reports
Board members spoke about their visits to RSD schools, the recent OSBA conference, and the vacant Budget Committee positions. 

Superintendent’s Reports
Dr. Diaz spoke about the budget sessions, reaching level 3 of the Verizon grant process, new school designations, and upcoming School Improvement Goals.
Assistant Superintendent Frank Caropelo discussed the ESSA system and its indicators, levels, and support. He also spoke about the proposed Student 
Health Center at RHS and representatives from MCHD answered questions and spoke about possible locations at RHS. Deputy CEO Rachel Hopper gave 
the enrollment report, with enrollment down 344 students from this time last year, and the financial report, which went over labor costs, general funds, 
expenditures, revenue projections, and the Bond Fund. Stephanie Field, Director of Communications and Community Relations, spoke about the increased 
demand for communications and how to process requests; she also discussed Dr. Diaz’s taping for MetroEast and the Athletic Hall of Fame banquet.

Consent Agenda
It was moved to approve the consent agenda as presented. The board voted and the agenda was approved unanimously.

Action Items
The board approved the OSEA contract ratification, spending authorizations, overnight field trips, an MFS partnership, and OSBA elections and resolutions.
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Learn more about the 2019-20 school year budget!
Sit in on the Budget Work Session 

December 19 at 7:15pm at Woodland Elementary School


